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We raised a brilliant £291.86 for Comic Relief this year.  
A special well done to Hollie B in Year 5 who raised £50 of this total through her own 

fundraising endeavours. Thank you everyone for your support and donations.   

Reading Workshops 
Thank you to everyone who attended our Key 
Stage 1 Reading Workshop last week and to Mrs 
Conrad and Mrs Levantine for leading this 
session. We received some extremely positive 
feedback about the information shared and 
nature of the meeting. The presentation and 
linked resources are now available to view via 
our website (Our School > Curriculum & 
Assessment > English > Reading).  
A reminder to all parents that our next 
curriculum workshop is our Key Stage 2 Reading 
Workshop being held on Thursday 4th April at 
6pm and led by Mrs Conrad and Mr Anderson. 
This is open to all parents (you are welcome to 
attend even if your child isn’t in Key Stage 2 yet).  
Next term we will be running writing workshops 
– further details will follow after the Easter 
break. We look forward to seeing you.  
 

 
Week beginning 25

th
 March  

No teacher led clubs this week  
Mon 25

th
: International Day 

Year 3 swimming  
Year 5 Literacy Holes Workshop at TLA 
Weds 27

th
: 6pm Year 6 SATs and residential 

meeting 
Thurs 28

th
: 6pm Glee Spring Spectacular at the 

Windmill 
Fri 29

th
: Externally led clubs end today  

Week beginning 1
st

 April   
No clubs this week  
Mon 1

st
: 2.45pm Celebration of learning  

Tue 2
nd

: Year 3 Roman Day 
2.30pm Year 2 SATs meeting for parents  
Wed 3

rd
: Year 4 residential to Marchants Hill 

EYFS visit from puppeteers 
Thurs 4

th
: 9am YR and 1 spring assembly 

10am Year 2 spring assembly  
Year 4 to Out of Bounds 
6pm Key Stage 2 reading workshop for parents 
Fri 5

th
: End of spring term NO ASCC today 

Please see the previously issued calendar of 
key dates and events for the spring term. 

Please also see our website calendar, as well 
as separate letters, for more information.  

 
  

 
 
 
 

 

 

French phrase of the fortnight 
This week our phrase of the fortnight is:   
Comprends tu? (Do you understand?) 
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ASCC staffing update 
We are delighted to have appointed Mrs 
Turvey (LSA) as the new permanent Deputy 
Manager of After School Care Club.  
As such we now have a full team again as 
follows: 
Mrs Palmer (Manager) 
Mrs Turvey (Deputy Manager) 
Mrs Hills (Assistant) 
Mrs Ray (Assistant) 
Mrs Lade (Assistant) 
Many thanks to Mrs Turvey and Mrs Hills for 
helping out in the interim to ensure the 
continued smooth running of ASCC. If you 
would like to find out more about ASCC or 
book a place for your child please ring  
07981 350306 or pop into the office.  

Safeguarding at Summerlea 
Phishing and the secure padlock 
Good advice to children and young people 
is to always check the web address bar to 
see if it has the little padlock on the left 
hand side and the web address starts with 
'https', with the s denoting secure. Security 
researchers are finding that criminals are 
also using the padlock in the hope that 
you'll be tricked into thinking the site is 
legitimate and/or safe. 
It's still good advice to check for a secure 
connection, but users should also check: 

 Grammar and spelling (this is the 
easiest and the most common). 

 Suspicious popups making 
outlandish claims (e.g. win an iPad). 

 A slight alteration to the web 
address (an obvious one might be 
Barc1ays, where the L has been 
changed to a figure 

Always talk to a trusted adult 
It's one of the important messages we give 
to children, but when using this message, 
please be careful. This message cannot be 
used as a 'rule', it needs context around it. 
Remember, one of the processes an 
offender might try is to establish trust. 
Safer Internet Searching – Swiggle.org.uk  
Swiggle is a child-friendly search engine 
from the Online Safety experts at SWGfL. 
Designed to make searching the internet 
for images or content more than just a bit 
hit and miss. Swiggle can help you with 
your first steps on the road to better online 
searching. 

 

 

 

Polling Days  
On Thursday 2nd May 2019 District and Parish 
Elections are being held and as in previous 
years our school hall is being used as a Polling 
station. The school will be open as usual and 
further information about arrangements for 
the day will follow nearer the time.  
We have also recently received notification 
from Arun District Council that they may 
need to use our school on Thursday 23rd May 
2019 for the European Elections due to be 
held. If these should go ahead and our hall is 
used, school will be closed to children on this 
day due to the political uncertainty 
surrounding Brexit and the children’s safety 
being paramount. We will confirm this as 
soon as we know, which should be before the 
end of term.  
Thank you for your understanding and 
apologies for any inconvenience this may 
cause.   
 

Verrucas 
If your child has a verruca, please ensure these 
are covered with a plaster when swimming or 
doing PE as they can spread to other people 
from contaminated surfaces or through close 
skin contact. Thank you.  

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Important reminders 
On a Thursday and Friday morning cricket 
club takes place on the Key Stage 2 
playground. In the interests of everyone’s 
safety please keep back and do not cross the 
playground until after 8.15am.  
Please also ensure children do not go on or 
use the trim trail on the Key Stage 1 
playground at pick up and drop off times. 
Thank you for your cooperation.  



  

 
 

 
 



  

 
 

 
 



  

 

  



  

 

 
 
 



  

 
 
 

 



  

 
 

 


